Taylor Ranch NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION **NEWS**

Volume 1, No. 2

TRNA GENERAL MEETING SET FOR OCT. 22

TRNA will hold their quarterly general membership meeting on Oct. 22, Wed., at 7:30pm at the Marie Hughes Elementary School, 5701 Mojave St. NW. Items for discussion will include: West Mesa Guide Plan Library Facilitiy Proposed Park Development River Crossing and Coors Rd. Development

Residents with ideas for discussion may submit a brief statement to be included on the agenda seven days prior to the meeting to 5401 Tioga Rd. NW.

NEW ASSOCIATION PRESIDENT ELECTED

Lee Black was elected as the new TRNA president after the resignation of Kay Zaike who will be moving to Utah. Lynn Schmaltz was voted vice president. Norma Eager and Mike Creusere will retain their positions as secretary and treasurer.

TRNA will miss Kay and her enthusiasm for our community. Kay was among the original organizers of our association and has represented us at bridge hearings, developer's planning meetings, and so much more. Good luck, Kay!

RESIDENTS TO RECEIVE QUESTIONNAIRE

Fred VanBerkal, membership chairman, has compiled a survey to encourage residents to discuss their expectations of our neighborhood associaion. When you receive your survey. please help us out by answering a few questions so TRNA can better serve the needs of our residents. We urge you to join TRNA and become aware and involved in our neighborhood's growth. Call 897-2541.

TRNA EXPLORES DEVELOPMENT OF PARK AND LIBRARY

Bobbi Miller from the City's Municipal Development Department recently addressed the TRNA Board of Directors on the Albuquerque/Bernalillo Comprehensive Plan and the development of parks, fire and library facilities. TRNA Board member, Ellen Adan, is surveying residents neighboring the proposed Montano West park at Cochiti and Flor de Mayo NW for recommendations.

City Councillor Pat Baca and members of. the Library Board met with TRNA Board to pursue the establishment of a library in Taylor Ranch. Current city plans will not include a library on the NW mesa until 1985. Two possible alternatives include a cooperative venture . with the public schools or development of our own community library with outside funding. The existing Ambell building is under consideration. Roger Harris is chairing this committee. Summaries of these meetings will be discussed on Oct. 22.

PUBLIC HEARING ON WEST MESA PLAN

A special committee of the City Council will hold a public hearing at City Hall on Oct. 8 at 4pm for the purpose of considering the Northwest Mesa Area Planning Guidelines. For further information, call 766-7422.

SCHOOL BRIDGE SCHEDULED FOR MARCH

Jim McCutcheon, Bellamah Corp., informed TRNA that the bridge to the Marie Hughes Elementary School is scheduled to be completed by March 1981. Albuquerque Public Schools will provide the pilings and Bellamah Corp. will furnish the cross beam for the structure.

TRNA. MEETING